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OUR DEPARTMENT PRESIDENT’S VISIT
Our Department of California President, Linda 
Hayes, will visit District 29  at our regularly 
scheduled District Meeting on May 10th at Leisure 
World. The meeting begins ar 10AM. Please let 
the members of your units know and invite them to 
attend.

     “Linda is a lifetime member of the Palmdale American 
Legion Auxiliary Unit 348.  Her eligibility is through her 
father’s service as a US Marine during WWII. Her husband 
served during the Vietnam era in the US Army. She and 
her husband are 32-year members of the American Legion 
Family.
     She has been a Department Chairman for twelve terms, 
the 2023-2024 Vice President, and was the Representative 
to the Lancaster CalVet Home.
     Linda served as Unit President for multiple years. She 
served as District 20 President in 2011-2012. She has held 
nearly all positions and chairmanships at both the unit and 
district levels.

Linda was lemployed by the Acton-Agua Dulce Unified School District where she retired after 
28 years; her job titles included School Secretary and Administrative Secretary to the 
Superintendent of Schools for 22 years. Upon her retirement, she and her husband were co-
owners of Screenmobile of the Antelope Valley and Victorville/Apple Valley. 

Linda is the mother of two sons (both SALs)  Richard and Linda have a combined family of 
three more sons, four granddaughters, two grandsons, two great-grandsons, and two great-
granddaughters.sHE enjoys time with her family, cooking, reading, jig-saw puzzles, sudoku, 
traveling, and camping. She especially enjoys a good game of Solitaire with her 
granddaughter.” Taken from the Department of California American Legion Auxiliary website









District 29 Officers and Chairs

President,  Pat Alvarez          714-342-4173
ed50pat49@yahoo.com

Vice President I, Cindy Mayfield    714-308-2862
samramay@yahoo.com

Vice President II, Cindy Edes        714-906-6021
cindyedes@gmail.com

Secretary,  Noella Passarelli      714-756-0236
n.passarelli83@gmail.com

Treasurer, Kim Thompson      714-713-1052
kt040495@yahoo.com

Chaplain, Gail Spitzform       626-506-0366
spitz316@aol.com

Historian, Pat Burr       949-633-1848
pat949@comline.com

Americanism, Kristin Landis      562-964-9020
klandis515@yahoo.com

Aux. Emergency Fund, Nancy Hall,   714-504-8433
nancytchs@aol.com

Children and Youth, Dar Phillips   714-293-6157
justdardar@gmail.com

Community Service, Stacey Smith   714-273-8111
Onyxbear612@yahoo.com

Constitution & By-Laws, Cindy Edes   See VPII

Education, Wendy Hart Hagen   714-448-0254
wendyhart.oc@gmail.com

Girls’s State, Noella Passarelli  See Secretary

Junior Activities, Joanna Garcia   562-225-8411
jgarcia90815@yahoo.com

Leadership, Cindy Edes   See VPII

Legislative, Leisha Fauth  714-469-1825
lfauth36@gmail.com

National Security, Yoli Gonzalez  See Sergeant-at-Arms

Past President’s Parley, Pat Burr  See Historian

Poppy: Pat Alvarez   714-342-4173
ed50pat49@yahoo.com

Public Relations, Wendy Hart Hagen  See Education

Veteran’s Affairs and Rehabilitation  Cindy Mayfield
See VPI

National Security, Yoli Gonzles  909-730-9212
yoligz@yahoo.com

Sergeant-at-Arms, Yoli Gonzalez       909-730-9212
yoligz@yahoo.com

Asst. Sergeant-at-Arms, Janet De Monceau Bergendal
949-887-8945    rjdumon@yahoo.com
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Hello ladies, 
     “Thank you" to all participating units bringing Valentine cards and gifts 
to our veterans. We had over 200 gift bags delivered to the VA Hospital and 
Gold Star Manor. Our District delivered valentine gifts to Community Living 
Center, Blind Ward and to all the wards at the spinal unit. 
     Our district also delivered gift bags to our Gold Star Manor. There are 
five Gold Star mothers, one gold Star grandmother and two gold Star 
fathers. We have reached out to Gold Star Manor with hopes of helping 
their gold Star mothers and fathers. There are about 115 veterans at the 
manor with 10 female vets, the manor is located at Long Beach. 
     I have no word about providing bingo on Sundays at the hospital. Most 
facilities are asking for Bingos during the week this includes blind ward, 
spinal ward and community living center. 
As always our food pantry is in need of replenishing the shelves, anything 
is greatly appreciated. 
     It's that time of year ladies for our VA BABY SHOWER, Saturday May 17. 
Tina Bauer from Huntington Beach Unit 133 will be working with the VA. 
She has been doing this for years and she is part of the committee and will 
be point of contact.  Tina Bauer 714-655-7333. 
ALAHuntingtonbeachunit133@gmail 
     I had sent out emails to VA chairmen with information provided with the 
shower wants and needs. 
    March 28 will be Vietnam War Veterans Day, volunteers are needed 
during that day at Hospital. Contact me if you want to volunteer. 
     Our main objective is to work for our veterans and military. We work with 
our Legion Family, we support our Legion, Sons Of The Legion and Legion 
Riders. April 26 is Legion Family Day, work with our veterans and make this 
day special. Help our Legion with what they need to make this a great 
family event. 
     March is CELEBRATING WOMEN OF SERVICE, are you acknowledging 
your female vets. A great way to celebrate is to visit your local Veterans 
resource center, va hospital or local military base or camp. 
Again to all of our hard working units, thank you!  

Cynthia Mayfield 
VA&R Chairman 
Hospital Deputy 

VA&R













District 29 Presidents & Americanism Chairmen:

"The purpose of the Americanism program is to promote patriotism and responsible citizenship 
(Standing Rules #6, Core National Standing Committees)." 

This month's focus program is "Americanism", but really this program is always a focus and at the 
Heart of everything we do/participate in! We furthermore solidify this commitment and ideology 
every time we collectively meet and recite our pledge of the preamble to the American Legion 
Auxiliary constitution "to foster and perpetuate a 100% Americanism." So, let's consider this 
instead a celebration month of what all our Units/members have been doing, share our stories, 
traditions and ideas. 

To kick off our celebration month I am proud to announce that at January's D.E.C. meeting our 
District accepted a plaque on behalf of Unit 222, Laguna Beach which was respectively awarded at 
this year's National Convention for the Western Division Dorothy Pearl Most Outstanding Unit 
Americanism Program. We will be presenting this plaque to the Unit at our District meeting. 

Be knowledgeable on flag history, etiquette, and proper disposal methods, and promote the 
observation of patriotic holidays so your community will look to the ALA for information. Take the 
time to review/read resources which are available online through the American Legion and ALA 
National websites or in printed flyers/brochures you can order through Flag & Emblem. I've 
attached a brief history of the Pledge of Allegiance to get you started. District has also previously 
provided, through earlier editions of this year's newsletter, listing of Holidays and Days of 
Observance we would encourage you to review with your members at monthly meetings and 
include on Post/Unit calendars. National has also issued a FUN video challenge for "You're a Grand 
Old Flag." Details are attached & submissions can be sent to me or directly uploaded onto the 
National American Legion Auxiliary Americanism Program Face Book page. 

Increase participation in the Americanism Essay Contest. Remember there are two 
opportunities/contests available, one at the Department/State level open to grades 4th - 12th that 
awards cash prizes and/or scholarships and another at the National level for grades 3rd - 12th 
including special needs categories for both. Our District goal would be to have 
participants/submissions this year for all groups/grade levels especially for the Department contest 
and participation in the National contest as well. Remember that your Unit will judge all entries you 
receive and only submit the first-place essay for each group to District for consideration (but 
please recognize all your participants at the local Unit level with certificates/citations of 
participation if you are able to). Essays are due to District March 1st (or by next month's district 
meeting). I've attached again the cover sheets for each contest that must accompany your essay 
submissions. 

Star Spangled Kids - the ALA's initiative to educate our youth about United States history, 
Americanism, and the U.S. Constitution. Sponsor kids activities, veteran/service member school 
visits, distribute coloring books/pocket constitutions and other educational publications in 
conjunction with local schools, youth groups, and your Unit Junior members. Star Spangled Kid 
Kits are one of the ways to accomplish and promote this and a key priority that is even included on 
year-end reporting. Last month I handed out inspiration examples to each Unit of what a Kid Kit 

AMERICANISM



could look like (with a little Department of CA themed/Betsy Ross tribute) and challenged all Units 
to assemble and distribute their own kits. I've attached a picture of what our customized District 
inspiration Kits included and a resource page of some other item examples you can order 
through the Flag & Emblem website. Please track and report how many kits your Units have 
distributed. 

Take pictures! It wouldn't be a proper celebration if we couldn't share photos of our 
Units/members in action or create a "memory book" of this year's events and accomplishments. 
Just like flying/displaying your American Flag, these photos are a symbol and visual 
representation of our commitment to our Country, those who served, continue to serve, made the 
ultimate scarified for our freedom/rights, and our communities at large while also providing 
inspiration. 

Thank you all again for all that you have done and continue to do! 

Sincerely, 

Kristin Landis 
District 29 Americanism Chairman 
Unit 716 President, Los Alamitos

AMERICANISM





KEEP TRACK OF YOUR HOURS!



Poppy Party at Post 496





JUNIORS



JUNIORS
CONTINUED

OUR MISSION
IS TO SERVE

OUR VETS
Whether at

the VA,
within our

community,
senior centers,

retirement
communities

and even
our Posts
We serve
with our
hearts!



https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLS
eTxmBX_vbiiWM6NsuUpnIZGYva4u75kH_17l
ThIn37hM7LaA/viewform

chrome-
extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/http
s://mcusercontent.com/3123c0f7a9b76c0abcdd5f0ce
/files/e4a9f7e3-99da-91c9-e0e8-
0e13d27c7e97/Unit_Data_Form.pdf

MEMBERSHIP



Membership 
District 29 made goal this month with 92.39%. District made 
requested goal of over 85% for Department. 

CONGRATULATIONS To Cypress Unit 295 with 106.38% our first unit 
with over 100%. 

We have seven units that have reached over 90% 
 Unit 72 Anahiem 94.59% 
 Unit 132 Orange 95.77% 
 Unit 133 Huntington Beach 95.63% 
 Unit 257 Laguna Hills 94.12% 
 Unit 281 South Orange County 97.65% 
 Unit 291 Newport Harbor 95.50% 

Our District shows first place with 5th Area 
All of our units are doing a excellent job with membership

Don't forget membership chairs to fill our your membership form for 
your unit. If you have signed over 10 brand new members or 
rejoined, please send copy RECRUIT/REJOIN 2025 to district and 
department chair. 

I would like to acknowledge Dee Ann Graham for helping 
Department and our District with membership. 

I appreciate all of you and your hard work. Give yourself a high five 
and congratulations! 

Cynthia Mayfield
5th Area Membership 
District 29 Vice President  

MEMBERSHIP

Cindy





This is a great opportunity to get members involved in working the mission of 
National Security, especially those members who may be homebound.

Below are some helpful tips and the contact information on where to send the 
coupons:

- Only Manufacturer’s Coupons may be used. This can include coupons for 
food, non-food items like hygiene or cleaning supplies, baby items such as 
diapers, and pet supplies. The commissary is unable to accept store coupons, 
restaurant coupons or internet coupons.

- Cut out the coupons. Please do not send sheets of unclipped coupons.

- Overseas Commissaries are permitted to accept expired manufacturer 
coupons up to 6 months past the expiration date. Be sure to consider the time 
it will take to mail the coupons and for the commissary to sort.

- Try and sort the coupons before mailing: separate the expired (or soon to 
expire) from the non-expired. Then separate and group together by type: 
Food, Non-food, baby & children, and pets.

Send the coupons to the below address:

Yokosuka Commissary
Attn: Mr. Sun T. Park
PSC 473 Box 33
FPO AP 96349

NATIONAL SECURITY

WE HAVE A SPECIAL REQUEST 
FROM ONE OF OUR OVERSEAS COMMISSARIES: 

THEY NEED COUPONS!



Held at garden Grove Elks-
#281,#281 and #133

D29 LADIES STAND DOWN





https://alaforveterans-
org.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_yy-
1srVATKWn_Ps0es5dSg#/registration


	Page 1
	Page 2
	Page 3
	Page 4
	Page 5
	Page 6
	Page 7
	Page 8
	Page 9
	Page 10
	Page 11
	Page 12
	Page 13
	Page 14
	Page 15
	Page 16
	Page 17
	Page 18
	Page 19
	Page 20
	Page 21
	Page 22
	Page 23
	Page 24
	Page 25
	Page 26

